
MISSIONARY UPDATE
JON & AMIE CROSS
SIM, EAST AFRICA

Dear Alderwood family,
Greetings from Kenya. We wanted to 
update you on a significant change in 
Jonathan’s role. This last week, after a 
final voting process he was appointed 
as the country director for SIM in South 
Sudan. This role became effective 
immediately. He will still be coordinating 

the clean drinking program as he looks for someone to 
take his place. However, he will be shifting his priorities 
into building and raising up the entire team working South 
Sudan. Currently some of the ministries in South Sudan 
include; outreach and discipleship with unreached people 
groups in refugee camps. Church discipleship which raises 
up and builds capacity in the local churches. Medical 
ministries such as a clinic for care for the community, a 
pharmacy for medical distribution, a maternity ward, and a 
leprosy program.
He is most excited about investing in the individuals on our 
team that are serving so that they can be the most effective 
in the skills God has given them. In addition to this, it is 
important to develop new strategies as our capacities have 
changed over time so we can be the most effective with 
the resources and personelle we have to reach our vision, to 
have Christ centered churches and disciples in communities 
where He is least known.
Due to the impact of Covid 19, this is an opportune time to 
work through these things with our team. Because of flight 
restrictions and border closures, our non-south Sudanese 
workers are no longer in South Sudan. Our South Sudanese 
workers continue on the work with guidance from afar and 
it gives us a chance to step back and evaluate how we can 
make the ministries more sustainable. 
Here in Kenya we also are seeking to use our resources 
wisely as many are struggling with social distancing 
restrictions in place to help stop the spread of Covid. Many 
live day-to-day for pay, so these restrictions are quite 
difficult. Amie is crisis schooling and homeschooling our 
kiddos and providing chaplaincy care as well. Please pray for 
us to have wisdom and vision as we lead.
Jon, Amie, Providence, Rosemary, William,  
Daniel & Eleanor

Welcome
We’re glad you’re here

We want to hear from you! Fill out a 
Communication and/or Prayer Request 
form. We would love to pray for you and 
get you more information. 

Giving available
online or on the 
ACC app
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EVENTS AND INFO

ACC’S RESPONSE TO COVID-19 HEALTH CONCERNS 
At this time, local and state health officials have cancelled all events 
that gather more than 10 people through May 4. This includes our 
weekend worship services and all mid-week programming. 

We encourage all of our ACC family to conduct a small worship service 
at home. We have an ONLINE WORSHIP EXPERIENCE (including a 
message for kids & students) by using the ACC app or on our website: 
alderwood.cc/online

For more ways to connect, Like and Follow our Facebook page: 
Alderwood Community Church.
You can also find us on Instagram: alderwoodcc

If have not been receiving emails from Alderwood Community Church, 
please check your junk email folder...if you still don’t see anything, send 
your current email to us at ReachUs@amcc.org with instructions to 
update your personal information.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

If you made a decision to follow Christ today, let us know and we will 
send you some books to help you grow in your faith. 
Contact us at alderwood.cc/isaidyes

Many upcoming events are up in the air at this point. We will let you 
know as soon as we can about summer & fall events. 
Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events


